BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

Of the State of Missouri
	In the Matter of an Investigation Into Various Issues Related to the Missouri Universal Service Fund.
	)

)

)
	Case No.  TO-98-329


STAFF RESPONSE TO ORDER DIRECTING FILING

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) and for its Response to Order Directing Filing states:

1.
On October 15, 2004, the Staff filed a motion requesting the Commission to direct the Missouri Universal Service Fund (“MoUSF”) Administrator to establish the dates on which assessment are to begin and on which carriers may begin assessing a surcharge.
  The Staff, after consulting with the Administrator, requested that the Commission direct the Administrator to begin assessing carriers on January 1, 2005. 

2.
On October 25, 2004, Southwestern Bell Telephone, L.P. d/b/a SBC Missouri (“SBC”) filed a response opposing the Staff’s request.  SBC described several steps that must be completed before carriers can begin being assessed.  Also on October 25, 2004, Sprint Missouri, Inc. and Sprint Communications Company, L.P. (collectively “Sprint”) filed a response to the Staff’s request and stated its concern that many necessary action items have not been achieved.  Sprint asks that the Commission establish the dates on which assessments are to begin and on which carriers may assess a surcharge 90 days after the necessary administrative functions are accomplished.

3.
On October 27, 2004, the Commission directed the Staff to respond to SBC and Sprint no later than November 1, 2004.

4.
The Staff agrees with SBC and Sprint that necessary administrative functions must be achieved before carrier assessments are to begin and before end user surcharges are to begin.  On October 26, 2004, the Staff met with the Administrator, the Office of the Public Counsel (“OPC”) and members of the telecommunications industry and discussed these issues.  The Staff intends to work together with the Administrator, OPC and industry to develop a more thorough timeline for implementing the Low-Income/Disabled Fund and to address the outstanding issues identified on October 26.  For these reasons, the Staff withdraws its request for the Commission to establish January 1, 2005 as the date for assessments to begin.  Once a more thorough timeline is developed, the Staff will file a renewed request with the Commission.  

WHEREFORE, the Staff withdraws its request for a Commission order directing the fund Administrator to begin assessments and for carriers to begin the end user surcharges.
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� The Staff’s motion also requested a clarification regarding the percentage assessment but later withdrew that request.
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